
Media Alert - CoGHSTA and Ximambani Co-operative provide shelter to a deserving beneficiary. 

 

 

 

 

Enquiry: Razwiedani K 

Contacts: 0826104046 

Ref No: CH/2/1 

Media Alert - CoGHSTA and Ximambani Co-operative restore dignity 

 

MEC for the Department of Co- operative Governance, Human Settlements & Traditional Affairs 

(CoGHSTA), Mr Jerry Ndou will on Friday, 05 October 2018 hand over a brand new tiled house 

to the Maluleke family. The beneficiary, Left Maluleke (58) is a farmworker who for years 

endured financial hardship in raising his family of eight.  

The house has been donated by Ximambani Co - operative after the family has been cradling 

without a proper habitat. The family currently stays in a two dilapidated thatched mud huts. 

Owning a decent house has always been a dream for Maluleke and his family.   

The handing over of the house to the Maluleke’s is part of the Department’s efforts to fight 

poverty and restore the dignity of all previously disadvantaged citizens. The Department also 

has a strategic goal to ensure that deserving beneficiaries are prioritized and this is done in 

partnership with relevant stakeholders such as Ximambani Co-operative. 

Members of the media are invited to the handing over of the house which will be held as follows: 

Date: Friday, 05 October 2018 

Time: 08:30 

Venue: Maxavela Village, Greater Giyani Municipality 

After the handing over of the house, MEC Ndou will proceed to Hlaneki village to honor their 

Hlaneki Cultural Day.  

For more information contact: 

Motupa Selomo – Departmental Spokesperson 

Cell: 082 717 0342/0724813617/015 284 5582  

Email: SelomoME@coghsta.limpopo.gov.za 
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